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Just a few members having fun at a few Club events! 

 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket! 

In this issue: 

President’s Message 

Charity Involvement 

Minutes  

Membership News 

 Mustang of the Month  

 New Members  

For Sale 

Informational Article 

Events 

 Past Events 

 Events for the Year  

 This Month at a Glance 

Event Flyers 

Our Sponsors 

Look for the Trivia Question 
& Fun Facts 

Don’t forget about our 

50/50! Let’s meet the 

goal! 

Half goes to our chari-

ties and 1/2 to a lucky 

member in December!! 

Mustang of 

the Month 

 

James &  

Luann Hansen 

Don’t forget the fol-

lowing club events 

this month: 

Wallup in Puyallup 

Aw Shucks! Cruise 

Hooked on Driving 

Progressive Dinner 

EFN 

Fri Night Dinner 

Planning Meeting 

See Calendar 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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W e are having our Planning Meeting at Carr’s Restaurant 
on Saturday the  29

th
 at 11:30am. If you have an idea for 

a cruise or other club event, please share it with us.  The 
members are what make this a great club.  Come out and help shape 
next year’s events 

Club elections will take place at the November general member-
ship meeting. Positions up for voting: 
 

President 

Vice President 

Secretary 

Treasurer 

4 Directors 
  
All positions are elected for a 1 year term.  

General requirements: 

 Attend monthly board meetings 

 Attend monthly general membership meetings 

 Take a leadership role within the club by helping to guide club ac-
tivities, events, charitable activities and donations, and host club 
sponsored activities.  

If you are interested in running for a position or want more information, 
contact a current Executive Committee Member. 

President:  Greg Robbins 

Vice President: Dennis Willert 

Secretary:  Charlene Rivera  

Treasurer:  Nancy Freeman  

Directors:  Chuck Botsford     Paul Geise      

   Monika Kirkland    Burt Kreidler 

Past President: Missy Willert 

 

Greg Robbins 

PCMC President 

President’s Message: 

2016 Board 

Officers 

President—Greg Robbins  

 (253) 227-4006 

Vice President—Dennis Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretary—Charlene Rivera 

 (360) 459-3993 

Treasurer—Nancy Freeman 

Membership—Nancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

Directors  

Chuck Botsford  (360) 751-7073 

Paul Geise (253) 863-1850 

Monika Kirkland (253) 376-5964 

Burt Kreidler  (253) 318-5254 

Past President—Missy Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Car Show  Co-Chairpersons—Charlene 

Rivera (360) 459-3993 and Missy Willert 

(253) 565-0592 

MCA Regional Representative—Nancy 

Freeman (253) 531-4624 

 

Newsletter Editor—Heidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

Trivia : 

Q—What famous couple had 

George Barris design custom his 

and her modified Mustangs for 

them in the 1960’s? 
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50/50 Raffle 

 
50/50 tickets for 2016 are on sale NOW. You can purchase 
the winning ticket from Missy Willert at any club event.  
 

Goal: $500.00 
 
Current Total: $116 ($384 to go!) 

$116 

$0   

Taking the first 

step 

$100 

$200 

$300 

$400 

$500 

Charity Involvement 

The Next Items 
for Charity  

2016 Charity Running Total  

Hats 19 Gloves 43 pairs Scarves 4 Hygiene 

Kits 

50 

Coats 2 McD GC 

$5 

56 Socks 142 pairs EFN 4 hrs—15 peo-

ple-5600 lbs of 

peas 

Peanut 

Butter 

255 lbs 

(233 jars) 

$40 

Backpacks 

& School 

Supplies 

32 + $300 

for more 

Coloring 

Books/ 

Crayons/ 

Books 

23/28/5 Personal 

Care 

Items 

 

EFN  PJs  Toys  Cash  

Donations 

$402 

October—EFN & Personal Care Items 

November—Pajamas and Stocking Hats for kids 

September Charity Items 

On our trip to NW Trek, we 

collected 23 coloring books, 

5 children’s books and 28 

sets of crayons. Well done! 

(some came in after the 

photo and first delivery) 

These were delivered to 

Sister Pat at St. Francis 

House. 
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Welcome Visitors, New Members, and Members 

Call to Order – Greg Robbins, president 

Membership Report – Nancy Freeman – PCMC has 111 

memberships, 169 members. 

Approval of August 2016 General Meeting Minutes as they 

appear in the “Pony News” 

1st Burt Kreidler and Pete Freeman, 2nd Bill Norman, Member-

ship Accepted and Approved. 

Treasurer’s Report – Nancy Freeman 

Car Show –  Revenue - T-shirts, Posters 

Expenses – Volunteer Refreshment Area, Spon-

sor Thank You, Truck Rental & Gas,                    

Redo Trophies, Mailing 

Club –  Revenue – Membership Dues, General Raffle, Name 

Tags, NW Trek Tickets, Car Show     

 Expenses – Printing, Postage, General Meeting Raffle 

Prizes, Name Tags, Bank Charge, Club Picnic, Cruise, 

Car Show 

1st Paul Geise, 2nd Missy Willert and Josh Rhives, Membership 

Accepted and Approved. 

Old Business 

NW Trek – Heidi Geise – It was a fun day at NW Trek. We saw 

every type of animal that lives at the park; we even meet a 

moose named “Nancy”. Some went zip lining. 

Ponies in the Sun, Yakima – Bill Norman – We had 10 mem-

bers, no - 9 but Pete & Nancy who were unable to go – still won 

a trophy. It was a fun day with great weather. This is a great 

show to attend. 

Club Picnic – Charlene Rivera – This was a fun day.  A 

bounce house for the little ones and Slow Drags and Blind Man/

Sighted Driver Course games for the big kids. Robert and Kim 

Bailey won the Blind Man/Sighted Driver Course and Sam Ol-

sen has the “Slowest” mustang because he won the Slow 

Drags. Mark your calendar for next year – the fourth Sunday in 

August. 

EFN – Nancy Freeman – Come help repackage food for the 

local food banks. October 22 at 8:45 meet at EFN. See Nancy 

to sign up. 

New Business  

Friday Night Dinner is at The Homestead at 6pm. 

Elections – Greg Robbins – If you would like to help lead the 

club in 2017, please sign up to run for a position on the Execu-

tive Committee. Please let a Committee member know, they will 

add your name to the November ballot. Ballots will be available 

in the November newsletter, elections will be held at the No-

vember General Meeting. 

Aw Shucks Cruise – Burt Kreidler – Join PCMC members as 

we cruise the backloads to The Oyster Fest in Shelton on Octo-

ber 2. We will meet at Safeway on 6th at 8:30, leaving at 9 am. 

Cost is $5 per person. See flyer and web site for more info. 

Ponies in the Park, Mustangs West – Meeting at I-5 and 512 

McDonald’s at 8am to leave at 8:20. 

Hooked on Driving – Charlene Rivera – This is a fun way to 

learn to drive your mustang. Sign up at the Hooked on Driving 

web site or call Don at 503-970-4848. We are meeting on Octo-

ber 8 at 6:15 at Hawks Prairie at exit 111 to drive out to the 

track. 

Progressive Dinner – Charlene Rivera – Join us as we travel 

to 4 members homes for dinner. You must sign up to know 

where to start, please contact Charlene to sign up. October 15 

at 3pm. Costumes are encouraged. 

Museum of Flight Cruise – Heidi Geise and Monika Kirkland – 

Join PCMC as we cruise to the Flight Museum on November 5.  

Meet at the I-5 and 512 McDonald’s at 9:15, leaving at 9:30. 

Tour is at 11am. Cost – Seniors - $15, Adults - $17, and Youths 

$10. No host lunch after. See flyer or web site for more info. 

Club Planning Meeting – Missy Willert – Join PCMC members 

as we set the 2017 Calendar at Carr’s 11:30 on October 29. 

Puyallup/Sumner Santa Parade – Missy Willert – Decorate 

your Mustang with lights and join the parade on December 3. 

More info to come. Questions? Ask Missy. 

Caring for Kids Dance – Monika Kirkland – Would you like to 
go to a fund raiser dance for Caring for Kids? It is on October 
15 at the Lakewood Elks 6313 75th Street West, Lakewood from 
7pm to 11pm. Tickets are $15 per person. For more info con-
tact carekids@comcast.net. 
 
Charitable Donation – Greg Robbins – PCMC is getting ready 

to pick the charities for 2016 Charitable Donations. If you know 

of a local charity and would like PCMC to consider donating to 

them, please let a Committee member know. 

Wallup in Puyallup – Greg Robbins – Help Korum move cars 
for the Wallup on September 29 at 6:30 and October 2 at 6:30. 
Meet at Korum.  
Mustang of the Month – Congratulations to James and Luann 
Hansen and their string of ponies. 

Submitted by Charlene Rivera 

PCMC General Meeting Minutes—Sept 20, 2016 

mailto:carekids@comcast.net
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 
person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $25 per year 

 

Membership dues are payable 

in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

MERCHANDISE 

Ball Cap $15.00 
Car Pennant $7.50 
Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 
Parade window clings  $20.00 
Name Tag  $7.66 each 
     (stick or magnetic) 

 
Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 for each cap or pennant 

to cover cost of  mailing. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

To order: Nancy Freeman 
pnredride@msn.com 

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES – October 

 

Lee Windh     2013 

Paul & Heidi Geise     2013 

Brian & Betty Purves     2013 

Leland Schiro     2015 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF June 30, 2016 

111 Member #s — 169 Members  

Among Our Own: In Our Thoughts: 

Tim Gwyn as he deals with health issues. 

 

Bill Norman as he continues to go through tests. 

 

Always in our thoughts are Lance & Sandra Smith. 

 

Keeping close are our members in other states and countries. 

A social group whose purpose is to promote a better under-

standing and stronger fellowship in the preservation and mainte-

nance of all Mustang and other Ford Motor products. 

Mission Statement 
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We were surprised to be selected, thanks. 

In 1984 I was a student in a business school trying to get 
my life back together, and then "it" happened. I saw a 
student, a blonde, get into her 1965 Mustang red con-
vertible. I was hooked. Luann and I merged our families 
together and raised our three perfect children. Like so 
many other young families we had to sacrifice our Mus-
tang, but we never forgot or gave up on our pony car love 
affair. I became a truck driver, we moved to Cushing. OK. 
Luann got a job at Oklahoma State University Veterinary 
Teaching Hospital. We bought a 40 acre ranch raised 
meat goats, cattle and horses. Our kids were in 4-H and 
FFA. Our ranch trucks were Fords of course. We lived in 
Oklahoma for about 18 years. In 2007 James went to 
Iraq as a combat convoy truck driver. Our son and both 
our nephews were serving in the military. James is a Vi-
etnam vet, and he had to go help. In 2009 James had a 
bad day in Mozul, Iraq. He shattered both of his ankles 
and left heel which left him 100% disabled. 

Sooo, we went through a major change of life. Luann 
went back to school and became a nurse. I became a 
domestic engineer. We sold our ranch, auctioned off all 
the livestock and ranch equipment. A very sad day. 2012 
we went to a Leake car auction in Tulsa, OK. We found 
and bought a 1965 "C" code Mustang Vintage burgundy 
convertible. Nice looking basic pony car. When we re-
ceived the registration paperwork we found out that the 
car had come out of a car museum and had 28,000 origi-
nal miles and was numbers matching. Luann's skill as a 
Mustang fan, gave us back our first love. Also for fun, we 
bought a 1979 Mercedes 450SL with a beautiful yellow 
color. Our daughter called and asked us to move up to 
Tacoma where she was living with four of our grandchil-
dren. She was divorcing her husband and needed our 
help and support. 2013 we moved, bought a house in 
Lakewood. 2015 we went to the PCMC car show at 
Lakewood Ford enjoyed looking at all the Mustangs that 
were there that day. We had been talking about the 50th 
anniversary Mustang for a long time. It was exciting to 

actually see them there at Lakewood Ford. I was looking 
at the Limited Edition 2015 and was wanting to talk to 
Luann about it but she was looking at the 2015 GT 
50th  Anniversary Edition Mustang with a beautiful Deep 
Impact Blue color. She looked at me and said " you bet-
ter buy me this car or else I'm going to have to steal it.. 
one way or another it is going home with me.".  So 
"Uncle Bob" gave us the keys and said we needed to 
take a test drive. Luann took the keys jumped into the 
driver seat and off we went on the 512 freeway for a little 
test drive. Luann Is 5'2" with a 6' attitude and a lead right 
foot. She stepped on the gas and we were going 90mph 
before you can say yee ha. We were both hooked and 
now this beautiful fun car is in our garage with her older 
sister "the bookends" we call them. We love all the new 
technology in the 2015 all the bells and whistles. 

Our license plate frame on the 2015 best describes our 
feelings about our cars. Life is too short to drive BORING 
cars. Enjoy. 

James and Luann Hansen 

Mustang of the Month 

James & Luann Hansen 

          1965 Burgundy Convertible  

            2015 Sudden Impact Blue Coupe 

New Members 

No new members this month. 
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For Sale 

GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM TO SELL? 

Classified Rates  
 
 Member:  
      No Charge, 2 consecutive months, ¼ page 
 
 Non-Member:  
       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 
 
 Commercial: 
       business card reprint: 
       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 
 
Email text and photo (optional) in JPG format to: pcmceditor@gmail.com 
Deadline is the third Friday of each month for the next issue. 

Send payment to:  
Pierce County Mustang 

Club  
P.O. Box 44853  

Tacoma, WA 98444 

Trivia: 

Q—What has been the most popular exteri-

or color on a Mustang through the years? 

A—Red, followed by blue, silver, white, 

black, green, brown, yellow 

2 shades of pink were available in 1967—

Dust Rose and Playboy Pink 

Korum will need help returning cars from the Wallup in 

Puyallup event. Sunday Oct 2 around 6:30 pm is the re-

turn time. If you are available and willing to help with 

this, let club president, Greg Robbins know. 

(pcmcpresident@gmail.com) 

Helping One of Our Sponsors 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
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A few months back a member sent in an article 
about how to create a safer way to secure 
those electric garage doors when you might be 
out and about in your Mustang for a few days. 
Later, a member sent in an inspirational story 
about their family involvement in building and 
restoring that classic Mustang in the garage or  
from their past. We have had articles about how 
to clean for a local show and how to clean and 
travel to those out-of-town shows. 

 

Now, I don’t mind telling stories about my hus-
band’s misadventures in the garage and else-
where, but frankly he has lived those stories 
and is ready to hear about others. I can tell you 
that even with the magnetic finger glove he still 
drops the nut behind the amplifier in the trunk 
when repairing the rear brake/blinker lights. I 
have learned a whole new set of vocabulary 
and I was a middle school assistant principal. 

 

We have members with new cars added to their 
garages. New cars or not, what is your story? 
What is the story behind Roush or Saleen or 
Foxbodies or where ever your passion lies? 

 

Some of you are very handy in the garage. 
What can we learn from you about modifica-
tions or repairs? Maybe you didn’t do them 
yourself but you were inspired and had some-
one else do them? Is there a story you would 
like to tell? 

 

Besides the cars, we have people stories. I 
know there are some of you out their that have 
“interesting” things happen to you all the time. 
Can we learn from you? Can we smile with 
you? (remember we “aren’t laughing at you but 
with you!”) 

 

Have you read a book that might be of interest 
to others in the club? Was it technical? Was it 
historical? Did it tell a Mustang story whether 
fiction or non-fiction? 

 

What trip have you taken? Did you take the 
“Stang?” How did it travel? What was special 
along the way, the scenery, the curves in the 
road, the other Mustangs or Mustang enthusi-
asts? (This is a Mustang Club after all.) 

 

This space is for you. What do you know that 
we could learn from? What story would bring a 
laugh on a rainy day? What story would inspire 
others? Half a page works. This one is already 
too long… 

 

See you on the road...don’t forget to wave! 

Informational Article: Your Space, Your Story 

Ideas for Future Articles:  

Send me your stories or ideas by the 25th of the 

month! 

What do you want to know about? 

Send to:  pcmceditor@gmail.com 

Hey! We have already had some GREAT cruises this year. Don’t miss the 

ones coming up. 

While we are at it….Do you have ideas for a fun cruise the club could take in 

the future? Let a board member know or watch the calendar for our planning 

meeting and join the fun! The planning meeting is at the end of this month. 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Ideas
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September Events  

NW Trek—Cruise to the Wilderness  Sept 10 

Mustangs weren’t the only 

wild life to be seen as 8 

cars and 17 people took a 

short but nice cruise 

through the back roads of 

Graham to NW Trek. The weather had been all 

over the place this week but on this Saturday it 

was a beautiful day to see what the Pacific 

Northwest has to offer in the way of wildlife. We 

were not disappointed. (Although one 

Stang started with a bit of a disad-

vantage.) 

As the tour guide pointed out, we saw every-

thing they have at the park and then some. We 

started and 

ended with 

an Elk herd 

of females 

with one 

LARGE 

bull. The 

lonely male 

herd was 

deeper into the tour. We saw all 5 moose in-

cluding, Nancy, the young daughter. We saw 

rams, deer, swans and a large flock of Canada 

Geese that flew in 

for our viewing 

pleasure. We even 

saw one Elk looking 

for a fight with our 

tram! 

We had some adventurers that took a side trip 

into the trees. No ambulances were called and 

no screams heard. 

Well, we did hear 

one when Nancy 

heard that one of the 

moose shared her 

name. 

There was a lot to be 

learned as we took the hour long tram ride 

through the park with some amazing sights to 

be seen before strolling through some of the 

other exhibits and having lunch. 

Don’t let these folks have ALL the fun. Join us 

on our next cruise, Aw Shucks! Cruise (Oyster 

Festival). 
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What do our 
members do 
when they aren’t 
hanging around 
together eating 
and cruising and 
going to our own 
show. Here are 
some examples. 

Pete and Nancy 
Freeman went to Niagara Falls  in July for the 
national MCA show, “Mustangs on the Niaga-
ra,” hosted by Western New York Shelby and 
Mustang Club on Beaver Island, NY. There 
were over 400 Mustangs at the show  which 
included a 100 car cruise to the Falls. Koolrde 
earned the points needed to receive a MCA 
Grill Medallion. 

Nancy wrote, “The trip was 6,500 miles and 
while there weren’t any of 
our infamous “cruise within 
a cruise” adventures we 
didn’t exactly travel a 
straight line to get there and 
back.  All in all, we traveled 
through 20 states, 6 twice, 

1 three times and 1 Canadian province.” 

They had an encoun-
ter with bison along 
the way and from the 
sounds of things vis-
ited every tourist at-
traction between Ta-
coma and Niagara. 
According to Nancy 
they waved at 22 
Ford dealerships along the way which is good 
news as it meant there was no need to stop for 

repairs. 

Paul and Heidi Geise, Pam 
Pistella, and Jason Dingledine 
all attended Horsepower at the 
Harbor in Oak Harbor. A small 
but fun show of about 41 cars 

and beautiful views of the harbor and Decep-

tion Pass on the way 
into the show. 

Chuck Botsford trav-
eled to Dearborn, Michigan for the Mustang II 
gathering. He said the trip was a nice one. He 
even met one buffalo fairly up close when it de-
cided to walk down the yellow line on the high-
way. It seems our stangs and large mammals 
have an attraction of some sort. No major inci-
dent except that his car was not fond of the 
high altitudes. There were lots of cars at the 
show to see and admire. 

Bill Norman, Donna and Bryan Zimbelman, and 
Pete and Nancy Freeman trav-
eled to Calgary. Alberta, Canada 
for the International Mustang 
Meet. Here there were 425 Mus-
tangs and Fords and lots of fun 
things to do including a luge race. Nancy be-

lieves she was passed by 
a 3 year old….Donna in-
sists the child was at least 
4!  Ask Bryan about the 
sign reading “Watch out for 
pedestrians on highway” 
and then the loud bump as 

he ran over a large, hairy, boney thing. 
Hmmmm. Well, I can’t wait to hear that story. 

Donna and Bryan said they had a great time. 
The show “hosted a fun  keg social with games 
and pictures, and 
a BBQ.” They 
met lots of new 
Mustang friends 
and had a great 
time on the side 
adventures with 
the PCMC crew. 

We had cars in a 
couple of Ameri-
ca’s Car Museum cruise-ins which are always 
fun and I think I heard rumors of cars in cruise-
ins at Griot’s as well. (continued on the next page) 

Ponies On The Move —September  
(July and August too) 
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Ponies On The Move —September (continued) 

The middle of September saw 13 members and 
8 cars head to Yakima for Mustangs in the Sun. 
In attendance were Butch and JayJay Blodgett, 
Paul and Heidi Geise, Melissa and Jim Larsen, 
Bill Norman, Sam and Vickey Olson, Wayne 
and Pam Pistella, and Larry and Charlene Rive-
ra. Ask Jim and Melissa 
about their winning “Hard 
Luck” story and what is the 
grin about on Bill Norman’s 
face? 

It was a very nice show 
with lots of beautiful Mus-
tangs and some gor-
geous non-Mustangs and 
non-Fords. 

And a final September 
show in Lacey where we 
had 29 cars and won 
$100 for Club Participa-
tion that will go to our 
charities. It was a beau-
tiful day in the park with 
lots of gorgeous cars. 
Our members did well 
in the award categories 
and had fun in the pro-
cess. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I hope I didn’t miss anyone’s Mustang show trip. 
We were a busy bunch. Excuse me, herd or if 
we were Australian, a busy Mob of Brumbies. 
Whatever you call us, we have fun. If you do a 
show in October or visit a Mustang related 
event or show, let us know so that we can all 
hear about it. 
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Planned Events for  2016  

Cruises 

Oct 2—Aw Shucks Cruise 

Nov 5—Museum of Flight 

 

 

 

 

FNDO 

Oct 21—Brank’s 

Nov 18—Sizzler 

Dec 16—Old Spaghetti Fac. 

 

 

 

 

Other Club Events 

Oct 8—Hooked on Driving 

Oct 15—Progressive Dinner 

Oct 22—EFN 

Oct 29—Planning Meeting 

Dec 3—Santa Parade 

Dec 10—Holiday Party 

There are a lot more shows that 
some attend. See the website and 
Monthly Calendar for more. 

FNDO—The Home Stead    September 23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you remember when Monika hid from the 

camera? 

Wow! Good food and great service and fun 

people. Just another meal with some club 

members. 

There were breakfasts and burgers and home 

style meals at every table. There was a minia-

ture photographer taking selfies with everyone. 

It was a fun time for all. 

See you next month at Brank’s in Sumner. 



Pony News October 2016 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

Caffeine & Gas-

oline 

MCA 

2Custodial 

Worker Day 

 

Aw Shucks! 

Cruise 

3 4Improve Your 

Office Day 

 

PCMC Board 

Meeting 

5 6Mad Hatter 

Day 

7World Smile 

Day 

8World Octopus 

Day 

 

Hooked on 

Driving 

9Curious Events 

Day 

10Hug a 

Drummer Day 

11 12 13World Sight 

Day 

14World Egg 

Day 

15White 

Cane Safety 

Day 

PCMC Progres-

sive Dinner 

16Department 

Store Day 

17Spreadsheet 

Day 
18No Beard 

Day 

 

PCMC Club 

Meeting 

19 20 21Back to the 

Future Day 

FNDO—

Brank’s in 

Sumner 

22 

EFN 

Cure for Cancer 

Cruise 

23 24United 

Nations Day 

25World Pas-

ta Day 

26 27 28Internation

al Bandana Day 

29Cat Day 

2017 PCMC 

Event Planning 

@ Carr’s 

30Checklist 

Day 

31Carmel 

Apple Day 

     

October 2016 

Breast Cancer Awareness Month 

See website for details www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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““Aw Shucks!Aw Shucks!” ”      

P.C.M.C. Cruise to OysterfestP.C.M.C. Cruise to Oysterfest  
Sunday October 2Sunday October 2ndnd   

 

OysterFestOysterFest  is the state’s official Seafood FestivalSeafood Festival  and home to the an-
nual West Coast Oyster ShuckingOyster Shucking  ChampionshipsChampionships.. Guests can enjoy a 

massive selection of delicious seafood dishes including, of course, an assort-
ment of fresh oysters prepared in myriad different ways. The festival also 
has a MicrobrewMicrobrew  GardenGarden  with its own music stage and a WineWine Tasting 
area exclusively spotlighting Washington wines. Live Music throughout the 
day adds to the festive vibe. In addition to the Shucking Championships, 

there’s a cook-off as well as an art contest, and Sunday is Kids Day that 
will offer an array of fun activities and exhibits for the youngsters. For 

more information go to www.oysterfest.org 

 

Tickets to OysterFest are $5.00 sold on site.Tickets to OysterFest are $5.00 sold on site. 

 

Meet at the Highland Hill Safeway on 6th AvenueMeet at the Highland Hill Safeway on 6th Avenue  

8:30 departing at 9:008:30 departing at 9:00 

 

The route will take us across Key Peninsula North via the Purdy spit. We'll 
circumnavigate Case Inlet through Allyn and Grapeview with a stop at the 
Port of Allyn Waterfront Park to recycle some morning coffee and possible 

photo opps weather permitting 

 

Email Burt Kreidler with any questions burtmeister@aol.com 

 

                                                                                                            

http://www.oysterfest.org/


Pony News October 2016 

 
Hooked on Driving Event 

Saturday October 8, 2016 

At 

The Ridge Motorsports Park 

Shelton WA 

 

Join Pierce County Members as they learn the art of driving their Mustangs.  This is a full day of fun 
and learning with an instructor teaching you how to handle your mustang on and off the track. Lunch 

is included. 

 

Visit the Hooked on Driving site to sign up 

www.hookedondriving.com 

If you don’t wish to drive, come out and cheer on the other PCMC members and have parade laps or 
take a ride with an instructor, plan to be at the track by 11 am to sign up. 

Convertibles are not able to participate in the event unless they have a roll bar installed, but they can 
in regards to the parade laps 

 

You will need a certified Helmet, they are available for rent. 

 Please visit HOD site for more info 

For those who have sign up to drive or just want to spend the day meet at Hawks Prairie Restaurant 
exit 111 at 6:15 am, leaving at 6:30 am 

 

Contact Charlene Rivera 

For more info  

360-459-3993 

riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net 

http://www.hookedondriving.com/
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Pierce County Mustang Club Members Only 

 

Progressive Dinner Cruise 
 

Fill up your gas tank and join us as we cruise to 4 

members homes for a 4 course Dinner. 

 

October 15, 2016 

 

Starts at a Secret Location at 3pm. 

 

You MUST sign up for this Cruise  

So you will know where to start! 

 

Contact Charlene and Larry Rivera @ 360-459-3993 or 

riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net  

 

Sign up before October 5, 2016. 

 

Help support St. Francis House 

Please bring a personal care item or two. 

 

Join us for yummy food, great stories, and driving our 

mustangs. 
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Emergency Food Network Repacking Project 
 

Saturday, October 22th 

8:45am – Noon 
 

Emergency Food Network Warehouse 

3318 – 92nd Street South 

Lakewood 

“Be alert to give service.  

What counts a great deal in life, is what we do for others.”           

                                                                       Anonymous 

 

Must be 18 years of age. 

Able to stand in one place for 3 hours. 

Layered clothing is suggested as we will be working 
in an unheated warehouse and comfortable shoes. 

 

Please contact Nancy Freeman 

By October 15th 

253-531-4624   cezar6321@msn.com 
________________    ________________    ________________    ________________ 

________________   ________________    ________________    ________________ 

________________   ________________    ________________    ________________ 

________________    ________________    ________________    ________________ 

mailto:cezar6321@msn.com
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Pierce County Mustang 

Club 

 

Taking to the Road to Get to 

the Sky 

Join us on a cruise to the Museum of Flight 

Date: November 5, 2016 

Time: Meeting McDonalds at end of 512 at 9:15 with take-off at 9:30 

 Arrive at the Museum at 10:30 

 Guided tour at 11:00 

Price:  Group Rates (10 or more paying as one - bring entrance fee for 

Nancy who will pay for the group) 

 Seniors—$15   18-64—$17 Youth (5-17)—$10 

Charity Collection: 

Pajamas or stocking 

hats for kids 

No Host Lunch: Museum of 

Flight Café 

Contact information:  

Paul / Heidi Geise—pcmceditor@gmail.com 

Monika Kirkland— mustang1983@comcast.net 
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SATURDAY, DECEMBER 10TH 

5:00pm – 9:00PM 

Puyallup Activity Center 

210 W Pioneer 

Puyallup, WA 98371 

Parking is across the street from the Center by the funeral home. 

 

Club will provide Ham, Turkey, Punch, Coffee, Dessert, & Fun. 

 

Please bring a salad or side dish to share. 

 

Support Santa’s Castle toy drive by bringing a new, unwrapped toy. 

 

Gift Exchange: bring a wrapped gift ($20) for each adult wishing to 

join in the fun.     

For those that have children, please bring a gift for them.  

Optional: bring a “Hot Wheels” Mustang for the Car Show goody 

bag 

Please contact Nancy Freeman with questions. 

cezar6321@msn.com         253-531-4624 
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100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com www.ivars.com 

 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB SPONSORS 

Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support  

of our club & charities. 

Jay Jay & Butch 

Blodgett 

http://www.korum.com/
http://www.ivars.com
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS 

(continued) 

Greg & Karen 

Robbins 

Paul & Heidi 

Geise 

Bill Norman 
Rick & Joanie 

Nordlund 

NEWSLETTER AND PHOTOBUCKET 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club Newsletter Editor by 
the 28

th
 of each month.  Send all newsletter items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at  

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

To see photos from past club events, go to the website—events—past events and view 
the library 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

Next Meeting: October 18th at Korum in Puyallup 

Don’t forget to respect the business needs at Korum by parking in the back. 

Please help us assist Korum.  

Parking at Korum During Meetings 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com

